
Update: SASSA Regional Consultative Forum (RCF) 
meeting adjourned – awaiting employer feedback 
 
The PSA wishes to inform members that a Regional Consultative Forum (RCF) meeting was held on 11 
September 2025. During this engagement, organised labour noted with concern that the employer did not 
have a mandate or any feedback on the matters previously tabled by unions. 
 
Following a caucus, organised labour collectively resolved to request the meeting to be adjourned. It was 
further agreed by all parties that a continuation meeting would be scheduled for 29 September 2025. The 
adjournment aims to allow the employer sufficient time to prepare and provide the necessary feedback on 
outstanding matters, which is crucial for labour to relay accurate information back to members. 
 
The PSA is committed to ensuring that members’ concerns are addressed meaningfully and will continue 
to advocate for transparency and accountability in all engagements with the employer. Members will be 
updated following the continuation meeting. 
 
 
Reuben Maleka  
GENERAL MANAGER 

FOR PSA MEMBERS: SOUTH AFRICAN SOCIAL SECURITY AGENCY (SASSA) - WESTERN 
CAPE 

17-09-2025 

 


